

NEWSLETTER August 2020

Training Differently

With our first month of training in the books we're happy to say that things are going well and attendance at ZenQuest is good under the circumstances. Classes have been modified and several safety measures are in place, but many students are training and learning again. In these uncertain and challenging times having the ability to enjoy some physical and mental exercise, and continue to train can be crucial to our overall health and well being.

As long as we follow intelligent strategies to minimize our risks, we can make that work. Our current safety measures include social distancing, temperature checks, face coverings, limited class sizes and durations, controlled foot traffic. positive ventilation, extensive cleaning and sanitizing, and activities appropriate to the situation. We also closely monitor the coronavirus cases in the area (which are extremely low), and require students feeling ill or returning to the area after travelling to refrain from attending classes until they are safe.

Each of our classes have been modified to fit the current situation. Each martial art offered presents unique challenges specific to the way it's usually practiced. So, right now our Uechi-Ryu Karate classes consist of individual drills like calisthenics, hojo undo, kata practice, and 'virtual' two-person exercises. Our Jiu-jitsu classes consist of calisthenics and conditioning, various fundamental drills, and work with 'grappling dummies' including throws, escapes,

positioning and submissions. For Muay Thai we are focusing on general conditioning, variations of shadow boxing, individual drills, and combinations on punching bags. We're mostly doing 'bodyweight exercises in our Strength & Conditioning classes, and our MMA trainings consist of roadwork and general conditioning.



Although it is a bit more challenging to train under these conditions, many people are content to train differently rather than not train at all. This requires a mental shift to accept a new type of training, in spite of possibly training a certain way for many years. Staying optimistic and focusing on the positive aspects of things is also key in making that work. Once we have a positive outlook and accept the new challenge, the rest is easy, and training and learning can continue.

In reality, there are many good things about training differently in your

(Continued on page 4)

Inthis Issue	Page
TRAINING DIFFERENTLY	1,4
FEEDBACK PLEASE, STAYING MINDFUL	2
PROMOTIONS, DATES TO NOTE, NEW STUDENTS, BIRTHDAYS, TERMINOLOGY	3
LAST CALL FOR LTD SHIRT, SQUEAKY CLEAN,	4

Feedback Please

Most parents are well aware that the coming back-to-school season means uncharted territory and uncertainty for most. With continuing concerns about the Coronavirus, many school systems are planning on beginning the school year with some or all learning being via remote teaching. This is expected to continue until there is a vaccine and/or cure for the virus. Experts are predicting that this will likely take months.

With these remote learning models children are faced with struggling with learning via screens and greatly reduced activity levels. In view of this new reality, having kids get out for in-person activities in a very controlled environment will be more important than ever. With strict safety precautions in place, children can reap the benefits of the physical activity and socialization on a limited basis.

This BTS season ZenQuest is prepared to strike a balance between safety and activity for kids. With social distancing, face coverings, temperature checks, limited class sizes and durations, controlled foot traffic, positive

ventilation, extensive cleaning and sanitizing, and appropriate activities, we are confident that we can provide our children's classes while minimizing risks. We believe that kids can have some relief from the unique challenges they're faced with in the coming months and are prepared to help. For a full listing of the safety measures being used at ZenQuest please visit our website at www.zenquestmac.com.

Please let us know if you plan on having your children attend classes during this time. This will allow us to organize the schedule the best we can according to student needs. Also, let us know if you have additional concerns in this matter or have suggestions for additional safety precautions to minimize risks. As always thanks for your continuing understanding and support.

Staying Mindful

With the current restrictions we are required to follow, it is important that all students stay mindful of a few things to keep things running as smoothly as possible. First, knowing and following all of the safety precautions is crucial to the safety of everyone. This includes arriving for each class 5 to 10 minutes prior to it's start. After a temperature check, shoes must be carried to the 'fitness room' and placed on one of the shoe racks. Next, sanitizer must be applied to hands and feet at the training room entry door, then students should proceed to a 'social distancing' spot in the room for their class. Water bottles and spare masks can be placed at a corner of their space. Once the class is finished, students can gather their belongings and exit the training room in order to pick up their shoes. Shoes should be put on near the exit door, then the student may proceed to the playground area and walk to the front of the building. Parents should be ready to receive their children at that time.

Transactions for tuition or gear can be made in the front area, but making payments online or over the phone is preferred. Since, instructors are signing students in it is VERY important that students or parents pay close attention to when their tuition payments are due. In some cases reminders may be sent by email if needed since normal reminders are not available to students and parents at this time.

Since classes are currently limited in size it is also very important that students and parents keep their class reservations up to date. Many classes are at capacity at this time with waiting lists for other students to join. If a student can no longer attend a class that they had reserved, they should notify the instructors ASAP. Students who miss three classes in a row will be assumed to have made a schedule change and adjusted accordingly.

Please call 413-637-0656 or contact us via email at train@zenquestmac.com with any questions or adjustments. Thanks!

IMPORTANT DATES

July 6, 2020 **IN-PERSON CLASSES RESUMED**

Aiden Moraes 8/6
Neil Von Flatern 8/7
Jonathan Dragonetti 8/9
James McPartlin 8/11
Ed Rich 8/11
Michael Reis 8/12
Robert May 8/13
Tyler Woodbury 8/16
Matthew Flynn 8/18
Ryan Johansen 8/23
Glenn Giumarra 8/24
Miriam Gluck 8/24
Mercedes Howell 8/28
Elizabeth Weinberg 8/30
Brendon Bernier 8/30

WELCOME NEW STUDENTS!

YOUTH - Raoule Khaye, Wyatt Meyer

<u>ADULTS</u> - Matthew Colacini, Courtney Holiday, Courtney Kegresse, Isaiah Dixon, Shawn Dowling

WELCOME BACK - Stephen Dalton, Andrew

RECENT PROMOTIONS

CRANES:

Krish Shah 1 Gold -

TIGERS:

9 kyu -Abigail Senner

DRAGONS:

COBRAS:

UECHI:

PYTHONS:

JIU-JITSU:

MUAY THAI:

Terminology

9999999999999999

Optimism

Japanese: Rakkan

Brazilian: Otimismo

Thai: Ngya Di

"Best Martial Arts Academy" **ZenOuest Martial Arts**

Berkshire Eagle's Readers Choice Awards 2017, 2018 & 2019



Last Call for LTD Shirt

To commemorate surviving the crazy challenges of 2020 we have created a unique version of our ZenQuest t-shirts. These are high-quality 'cobalt' colored t-shirts with the front the same as usual, but the back says "I helped ZenQuest survive COVID19." These will only be offered once, so get them while you can.

The shirts are partly a fundraiser for the gym/dojo and available to everyone. To help with recovery from the COVID19 quarantines, these are offered at \$30 each. Anyone who maintained their membership through the quarantines can pick them up at a discounted price of \$15 each. They are

available in sizes YS through 3XL.

We will be taking orders for these from now until August 15th. To order, simply call, email, or message us with your sizes and arrange for payment.

Thanks for your continued support!



Squeaky Clean

With the return to our 'in-person' classes, we have adopted a routine of intense cleaning and disinfecting in the gym. Training room mats and surfaces are disinfected after each class. Similarly, common area floors and surfaces are cleaned on a regular basis. Positive ventilation and the use of a dehumidifier helps keep the environment fresh and dry, too.

Students are also required to keep their own gear clean and follow all safety precautions. Many of these are designed to keep the dojo as clean as possible.

In addition, a professional cleaning service is used at the beginning of each week. Our own Stephen Tremble of 'Priority Cleaning' uses a fogger to disinfect the entire facility on top of all of the other cleaning rituals currently in place.

We appreciate everyone's efforts in helping with the new cleaning routines. Please remember that bringing your own sanitizing wipes to use is very helpful, as these tend to be in short supply lately. As always, thanks for your support!



(Continued from page 1) Training Differently

chosen martial art. Being more isolated in class provides the opportunity to focus more on the techniques and strategies of our art. Learning to perform well in 'virtual' partner drills, and working with targets or dummies allows us to explore the moves without concern about any risk to a partner. Even having to follow multiple safety measures requires us to be more mindful about how we're doing things, which is one of the most important life skills that we can learn. In the end, being taken out of our 'comfort zone' and learning to adapt is amazing mental training.

As of now, we are waiting for the Governor's office to provide more information and guidance on the duration of this initial phase and details on what follows. Of course, we will keep you up to date as more information becomes available. For now, we are just happy that we can continue to provide classes and see people enjoy the training that they love.